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ICYMI: Heller Supports Nevadan to Head BLM
(Washington, D.C.) – Today, U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) spoke at the Senate Committee on Energy & Natural Resources hearing in support of Nevadan Neil Kornze to be Director of the Bureau of Land Management (BLM). 
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Remarks as prepared:

Chairman Wyden and Ranking Member Murkowski, it is my pleasure to join with Senator Reid to introduce Neil Kornze to this Committee as the nominee to be the director of the Bureau of Land Management.  

Neil was raised in Elko, one of Nevada’s most vibrant rural communities, which gives him a first-hand perspective of the challenges Nevada and other western states face regarding our vast public lands.  

Because the BLM controls roughly 67 percent of Nevada’s land, our ability to access and use these public lands is vital to our State and has an enormous impact on Nevada’s economy.  

As a Nevadan, Neil understands that good public land management and economic development are not mutually exclusive and he has taken this sensibility throughout his career. 

Senator Reid and I work closely to find solutions to issues facing Nevada, particularly when it comes to the appropriate use of Nevada’s public lands and natural resources.  

My staff and I enjoyed a good relationship with Neil during his tenure with Senator Reid.  We collaborated to do what is best for the people of Nevada on a variety of public lands issues, including renewable energy development, mining, water, outdoor recreation, rural development, and wildlife.  

Our working relationship has continued during his tenure at the BLM. 

Neil understands the importance of working together, and has displayed maturity and wisdom beyond his years, which he will need as he officially takes the helm of the Bureau of Land Management.

While I have not always agreed with him on policy, he has proven to be a good partner on public land management issues.  

His pragmatic nature and his background provide him with a fresh perspective as the head of the BLM, which allows him to think outside the box to find ways to maximize resources and produce good outcomes.  

These attributes will be especially important as we wade into many difficult issues such as wildfire, resource development and conservation, and especially management decisions impacting sage grouse and their habitat.  

As it relates to sage grouse, it bears mentioning that an ESA listing for the bird could have a devastating impact on Nevada’s fragile economy statewide.  

Given this, it is imperative that Nevada have the cooperation of the BLM Director, as well as the other relevant federal agencies.  

Neil has committed to me that we will continue to work together on this issue and I am depending on that commitment, as I know my fellow Nevadans are.  

The stakes are too high to and we have a lot of work to do.  

I am confident that if confirmed by the Senate, Neil will continue to successfully manage the BLM and bring a much-needed fresh perspective to an agency facing many challenges that directly impact Nevada and many of my colleagues on this committee.  
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